March/April 2019

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Thank you for your continued prayers and support. We also would like to thank all of those who were able
to help with the Calvary Baptist Church rebuilding fund. We continue to ask for your prayers for this
project; it has been a great burden on Pastor Henry.

As for our church, we are back to where we left off before furlough except for one family. We have had a few
visitors here and there, but the majority of this year has been about the grounding of our faithful. We have
seen some of our church families became more core families. One of the requests on our hearts is for the
men. We have several faithful ladies who desire to teach and help where needed. Yet, we are still looking for
some men to step up into key roles as well.

We would ask you to pray with us about these men along with some others. When we returned to Kosrae,
one of the young ladies in our church was set to get married that week. This usually results in them being
forced to go back to the national church, but this was not the case here. The young man, Reed, has been
faithfully attending our services. We have been able to witness to him and give him some good reading
material. On Sunday, he asked me to meet with him this weekend. Please pray for his salvation!

Almost every piece of land in Kosrae is “family” land. Most of the land is now shared by cousins, which
makes it very difficult to find a place to live or start a church. Thankfully, a year ago a national pastor began
building our church, and even though it had been closed for over ten years, everyone has always labeled
our church The Baptist Church in Tafunsak.

There are two young men (20-30 years old) that farm right behind our church. Saturdays are the day for
cleaning and reaping, so as we clean the church we keep running into these two men. God has really
opened a door here. Both of them are lay-ministers in the national church, and we have been able to
witness to them almost every Saturday.

We have asked them questions about what they believe, and we have shown from God’s Word what we
believe. One of them said, “You make us question everything that we believe!” This is not a situation that we
want to rush, but are praying that God will use His Word to convict their hearts. Last Saturday, one of them
was scheduled to preach the next Sunday and asked if [ would help him prepare. If he preached what he
was given, the Gospel was preached in their church last Sunday. Please pray
for us as we continue to reach these two young men.

We have asked prayer for Ursula and her health before. She has just been
released from the hospital after a month and a half and some scary
diagnoses. They finally found out that Ursula’s new medicine, which
she had been taking for a whole year, was causing all the problems.
Please remember to pray for this faithful member of ours while she
is still recovering in the Philippines!

Until He Comes,

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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